
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Estes Kefauver Federal 
Building and U.S. Courthouse 
801 Broadway, Suite 800  
Nashville, Tennessee 37203 
 

 
April 26, 2022 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
SUBJECT:  Relocation to Fred D. Thompson U.S. Courthouse and Federal Building 
 
The United States District Court for the Middle District of Tennessee is moving from its current 
location in the Estes Kefauver Federal Building and U.S. Courthouse (“EKFB”) to the new Fred 
D. Thompson U.S. Courthouse and Federal Building (New Courthouse) located at 719 Church 
Street, Nashville, TN 37203.   
 
Effective, May 6, 2022, all court proceedings and operations will be held in the new courthouse.   
 
During the transition, CM/ECF filing will be uninterrupted and hours and operations will be as 
follows:     
 

 The Clerk’s Office intake window will remain open in EKFB until Friday, April 29, 2022, 
at 3:00 p.m.  It will reopen on Monday, May 2, at 11:00 a.m. in the New Courthouse.  

 Proceedings before the Magistrate Judge conducting preliminary criminal matters will be 
held in the EKFB through Friday, April 29, 2022.   

 Court proceedings scheduled between May 2 and May 5 will be limited to preliminary 
criminal matters conducted by the duty Magistrate Judge.  If an in-person hearing is 
required, it will be held in the New Courthouse in Courtroom 5A.   

 Access to the New Courthouse between May 2 and May 5 will be limited to those appearing 
before the Magistrate Judge for preliminary criminal proceedings and those needing 
assistance at the Clerk’s Office intake counter.   

 The Clerk’s Office intake hours will be 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on May 2nd – May 5th, and 
then 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. beginning May 6th, until further notice. 

 The Clerk’s Office address will be 719 Church Street, Suite 1300, Nashville, TN 37203.   

Please contact Clerk of Court Lynda Hill at Lynda_Hill@tnmd.uscourts.gov if you have any 
questions regarding operations during the move.   


